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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
LEGISLATIVE TRACKING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
December 7, 2017
2:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Niki Brunson (Chair), Danny Ferreira, John Roberts, Ben Wasson
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

The meeting was called to order at 2:05 p.m. by Commissioner Brunson and the attendees introduced themselves for the record. The committee discussed the following bills:
2017-813 (extending property purchase option on Sister Cities Plaza): the committee discussed the property purchase option and the sale price of $500. Commissioner Roberts felt that the option owner should be made to pay the amount of property taxes that would have been due on the property from the date the option was exercised in late 2016 as a condition of the extension. The group discussed whether the property could be sold for a higher price to another buyer.
The committee discussed the recent media reports about the potential proposal for the City to become involved in purchasing the old JEA Southside Generating Station property from the JEA and then leasing or reconveying it to the developers of The District for their development project. No details have been made public yet so it is hard to evaluate what the proposal might mean for the City or the project.

The committee also briefly discussed the issue of the JEA potentially being sold off to private operators. Again, there are no details yet so discussion is premature.

2017-761 (amending Council Rules to automatically add council member names as co-sponsors to all honoring and commending resolutions): interesting, but not within the TRUE Commission’s purview.
2017-679 (code compliance and construction lien amnesty program): the committee believes some mechanism needs to be devised to force payment of long-pending liens, possibly through a process akin to the tax deed sale by which the City would be made whole and the owner of the liened property would then deal with the purchaser of the lien. The idea of appointing a subcommittee to study the issue and draft a report for the commission’s consideration was raised. The state law regarding enforcement of liens needs to be researched so the enforcement possibilities can be evaluated. Commissioner Wasson suggested that the TRUE Commission recommend that City Council defer action on the bill until the commission can research the issue and make a recommendation.
Motion (Wasson): the Legislative Tracking Committee recommends that City Council defer action on 2017-769 until the TRUE Commission can study and make a report on the issue of lien collections – 

After further discussion the motion was withdrawn; the Chair will raise the issue of a study in the committee report portion of the full commission meeting.

Meeting adjourned: 3:03 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief - Council Research Division    Posted 12.8.17   11:00 a.m.
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